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SIENNA
So are you like a butler?  

DAWNIEL
Oh I fill a vast variety of needs in this 
house of the damned. I am a scientist you 
see. I had to flee the states because 
they were such small minded and 
superstitious people who saw my work as 
an affront to God.

SIENNA
Fucking alt-right, antifa fucks. I hear 
ya. 

DAWNIEL
Were cows torn inside out? Yes. Did I 
fuse a goat and a ram together? Yes.

SIENNA
Sounds like you just made a goat into a 
goat. 

DAWNIEL
Did I keep a young boy’s brain alive in a 
jar to access Call of Duty cheat codes. 
Yes!  But I kept the brain alive!  

SIENNA
Okay so you’re kind of a mad scientist.  

DAWNIEL
Mad? Did you say mad?  Well let’s see I 
tell people I’m from Chicago and they say 
“you must REALLY love the Cubs.” It’s 
like they don’t know Chicago has a SOUTH 
side. White Sox all the way. Or the 
infiltration of pumpkin spice into all 
aspects of society, we’re killing the 
season of Autumn with climate change, 
fucking pumpkin spice ain’t fixing that. 

(MORE)



Oh shit, and EVERYBODY LOVES ZOMBIES 
until someone makes a few, then its all 
like you’re an amoral monster. I just 
tapped into society’s shitty zeigeist but 
I’m the asshole? And to top it off, the 
Lenzes let me further my research, but 
turned me into their fucking slave. So 
yeah, yeah, I’m a MAD scientist. I’m 
fucking pissed. Sorry, I just-

SIENNA
Never apologize, Dawniel. I understand 
your rage and loneliness Most assholes on 
this planet just see you as the typical 
angry sad sack that make up the comments 
section of most any social media page. 
The kind who howl in rage when all their 
caps locked misspelled comments and 
ironic emojis have all been used up and 
their pathetic lives remain unaltered. 
But Dawniel you’re like me. You’re 
special. You actually create things. You 
shouldn’t be stuck here, you should be 
out there, helping make my world a better 
place.
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